
Weekly Bulletin 

Sunday 3rd March  
 

Into Newness 

 

As we continue our familiar journey in Lent 

towards Easter, I wonder how many of us 

actually take time to be open to something new? 
 

An article by the American Franciscan priest Richard Rohr challenges us to 

remember how radical our church fathers were: visionary, bold, and creative. 

And how predictable it is that church settles into a pattern which is the opposite 

of their message and zeal: 
 

“constricted, change-averse, nostalgic, fearful, obsessed with boundary maintenance, 

turf battles, and money. Instead of greeting the world with open arms as their 

founders did, their successors stand guard with clenched fists. Instead of empowering 

others as their founders did, they hoard power. Instead of defying tradition and 

unleashing moral imagination as their founders did, they impose tradition and refuse 

to think outside the lines” 
 

He goes on to ask two very uncomfortable questions “What happened to 

Christianity? What happened to Jesus and his beautiful message?” 
 

These are indeed worthy of our time in Lenten contemplation, both personally 

and collectively. 
 

Paul in his masterpiece, the letter to the Roman church, gives a powerful 

summary of the transformational implications of the Gospel: 
 

“We were buried therefore with him by 

baptism into death, in order that, just as 

Christ was raised from the dead by the 

glory of the Father, we too might walk in 

newness of life.” Romans 6:4 
 

So that raises another question: what 

should ‘walking in newness of life’ look 

like, especially as a community brought 

together for the purpose of glorifying 

our Lord? 
 

Our attitudes are so important. Richard suggests we have two options before us: 

“we can approach this time [when church is in decline] as survivors, desperately 



clinging to our structures and ways of being. Or, we can see ourselves as pioneers, 

setting out in the face of the unknown to discover new ways to live faith-filled lives. 

Nothing today will be the same ten years from now. Why not architect the kind of 

faith movement we want to see twenty-to-fifty years from now?” 
 

The newness of Easter is needed now as much as it ever was. 

Shane McNicol 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Penrith 

10.30am ~ Morning Worship ~ Rev. Tim Cooke 

Readings: Mark 1:9-15; Mark 10:32-34 
 

 12 noon ~ Lunch 
 

Skelton 

10.30am ~ Morning Worship ~ Rev. David Milner 
 

Stainton 

10.30am ~ Morning Worship ~ Mrs Lois Morton 
 

Cottage Wood Centre 

5pm ~ Early Evening Worship ~ Rev. David Milner 
 

Alston Moor 

11am ~ Morning Worship ~ Rev. Gillian Belford 
 

Nenthead 

5pm ~ Pennine Praise 
 

Culgaith 

11am ~ Morning Communion ~ Rev. Keith Speck 
 

Langwathby 

11am ~ Morning Worship ~ Mr Ray & Mrs Joan Wager 
 

 
 

 

There are alternative Anglican services available.  

For details, please see the EEMC website: www.eastofedenmc.org.uk 

 

 

 

http://www.eastofedenmc.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 4th March  

9.30am ~ Monday Walks – Meet outside PMC 

2pm ~ All Together Fellowship, Andy Airey – Church/PMC 

6.15pm ~ Choral Group - Sandgate Room/PMC 

7.30pm ~ Monday Zoom Prayer 
 

Tuesday 5th March  

10am ~ ‘He Brews’ Coffee Club – Gamblesby Methodist Chapel 

10am ~ Midweek Service – Miss Kathleen Williamson – Church/PMC 

NO ~ CAP Job Club – Beacon/PMC 

7pm ~ Omega HG – Sunningdale, Stainton 

7.30pm ~ Junior Youth Club - Ullswater/PMC 
 

Wednesday 6th March  

10am ~ 3Cs – Cottage Wood Centre 

10am ~ Coffee Morning - Skelton Methodist Church 

1.30pm ~ Wednesday Get Together - Skelton Methodist Church 

7pm ~ Blencow HG – The Hollies, Blencow (We meet twice monthly at 7pm on a 

Wednesday. Contact Steve on 07711 088448 for further details.) 

7pm – 8pm ~ Cottage Wood Monthly Prayer Time - We are continuing 

to pray at home, and all are welcome to take part for any or all of the hour. 
 

Thursday 7th March 

1pm ~ Thursday Tots - Ullswater/PMC 

2pm ~ Parklands HG – Fairfield, Wordsworth Street 
 

Friday 8th March 

12 noon ~ Lunch Club – Ullswater/PMC 

1pm ~ Lent Lunch – St Catherines, Penrith 

7pm ~ Woodland Collective – Meet at PMC for carshare  
 

Saturday 9th March 

9am ~ Marriage by Design Course – Sandgate/PMC 

9.30am ~ Big Brew Coffee Morning & Flower Workshop – Ullswater/PMC 
 

Sunday 10th March 

Penrith: 10.30am ~ Morning Worship ~ Rev. Andrew Callaway 

Patterdale: 10.30am ~ Morning Worship ~ Rev. Tim Cooke 

Skelton: 10.30am ~ Morning Worship ~ Mr Michael Boone 

Stainton: 10.30am ~ Morning Worship ~ Mr Morgan Tebb-Roger 

Cottage Wood: 5pm ~ Early Evening Worship ~ Rev. Tim Cooke  

Alston Moor: 11am ~ Morning Worship ~ Rev. David Milner 



Kirkoswald: 10am ~ Morning Worship ~Rev. Katharine Butterfield 

Gamblesby: 2pm ~ United Mothering Sunday Service ~ Rev. Keith Speck  

Renwick: 2pm ~ Afternoon Worship ~ Rev. David Milner 

Great Salkeld: ~ Family Time of Worship ~ Ms Veronica Priest 

 

~~~~~~ 

 

Monday Zoom Prayer Meeting - 4th March, 

7.30pm, hosted by David & Gillian Belford 
 

All are welcome to join, please contact the office for 

details or phone 01768 210217. 

 

Meeting I.D. –  955 474 1253 

Password - 2YaB4F 

 

 

 

 

All Together Fellowship 

Monday 4th March, 2pm 

Penrith Methodist Church 
 

Following a short act of worship, there will be 

a talk and visual presentation by Andy Airey 

(one of the 3 Dads Walking). 
 

Donations received at the meeting will all be given to Papyrus, the charity whose 

fundamental aim is Prevention of Young Suicide. 

 

 

 

 

Langwathby Methodist Church 

Thursday, 7th March - from 10.15 
 

“Meeting Point” – a coffee morning, 

ending with a short “thought for the day”. 

All are welcome! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*The next Woodland Collective meeting is Friday 8th March. 

All are welcome to join and if interested please meet outside PMC at 7pm 

to carpool to the selected woodland. 

Please wear weather appropriate clothing and bring any hot drinks/snacks, 

blankets/chairs you might want. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cottage Wood Centre  

Take Tea Out 

 

To book a tea in for Thursday 14th March, eat in or take away, 

please contact Sylvia: 01228 511547. 

 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT GIFT AID REMINDER FOR PMC MEMBERS 
 

The Income Tax Year ends on 5th April 2024 and it is 

important that we know if you have signed a Gift Aid 

declaration and are either no longer paying Income Tax, 

or consider that the amount of tax you have paid in the current year is less than 

will be reclaimed on your total donations (currently £25.00 can be reclaimed for 

every £100 donated). 
 

Any taxpayers who may be interested in helping the church by Gift Aiding their 

donations but do not currently do so, please contact the Office for further 

information. There is no additional cost to you and it is completely confidential. 
 

If you have signed a Gift Aid declaration and changed your name or address, 

please advise the Church Office. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Missing Books 
 

Following the PMC anniversary celebrations 

last year, two books detailing Thomas 

Pattinson’s preaching notes have been 

misplaced – one has been returned to the 

Circuit office but the second is still missing. 

 

Please could those who loaned items to the 

anniversary display check that they haven’t 

picked it up in error. 

 

 

 

Operation Christmas Child 
 

Thank you for all the wool, knitted items 

for shoeboxes and empty boxes left 

recently. Please continue the good work. 

 

For your diary, our packing morning will be 

Saturday 12th October. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



Save the dates! 

 

 

Born in Song 

 

With the huge number of modern worship songs around now, the rich treasury 

of Methodist hymns we sang in our youth is slowly disappearing into the mists 

of time. Come and relive our Methodist inheritance with an afternoon of Musical 

Nostalgia – with tea and cake to follow! 

Date: June 18th 

Place: Sands Methodist Church Appleby  

Time 2pm      

  

Further info nearer the time, but  

do contact Linda Taylor ljtaylor900@gmail.com  

if you have an ‘old favourite’ you would like included. 

 

 

 



Thought 

for the 

week… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Contact Details: 
 

Co-Superintendent Ministers 

Rev. Tim Cooke: 01768 890465 or email: tim.cooke@methodist.org.uk 

Rev. David Milner: 01768 863209 or email: dave@revmilner.plus.com 

Circuit Pastor: Rev. Keith Speck: 01768 898257 or email: keithspck1@googlemail.com 

Missional Pioneer & Communities Lay Pastor: Morgan Tebb-Roger: 07949 156051  

or email: outreach@penrithmethodist.co.uk 

Stainton Outreach Worker: Trace Cooke: 01768 890465  

or email: tracecooke1@gmail.com 
 

Circuit Office: 01768 862787 or email: admin@penrithmethodist.co.uk 

(Open 9am - 1pm, Monday to Friday) 

Circuit Administrative Manager: Sarah Mulheron 

Administrative Assistant: Maureen Brunskill 

Premises Manager: Lindsay Wilson 
 

Eden Debt Centre Manager (CAP): Jon Cook: 07464 939138  

or email: joncook@capuk.org 

Debt Coach: Jen Dixon: 07799 271710 or email: jendixon@capuk.org 
 

Cottage Wood Centre - Please send a request to join our Facebook group. 
 

East of Eden Mission Community Website: www.eastofedenmc.org.uk 
 

PMC Website: www.penrithmethodist.co.uk 

Find our Sunday services on YouTube 

Follow us on Twitter @PMCmethodists and on Facebook 
 

Let’s stay connected with one another! 

mailto:dave@revmilner.plus.com
mailto:outreach@penrithmethodist.co.uk
mailto:joncook@capuk.org

